
Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
 
Greetings in the name of our Lord and Saviour Jesus Christ! We trust this letter finds you well. It has been way too long 
since our last update so there is much to share. We pray that you are encouraged! 
 
The Lord still has us in Tyler, Texas. Juan continues to share where ever the Lord opens doors. Two churches in East 
Texas invited us to share the Gospel through the sketchboard this past Spring; one with elementary students and one with 
Junior High/Highschool students. Both were an encouragement and blessing as we saw God work in hearts. Juan has 
also been helping a Spanish-speaking church. Pray that their hearts would be stirred to action. In July, we had the 
blessing to work side-by-side with our brothers and sisters at Edmond’s Lane Bible Chapel for their VBS and also be 
involved in one of their weekly outreaches to a senior residential home.  Part of the VBS is a carnival a few days before to 
help spread the word. Jessica and Alicia jumped right in to help and also served as small group leaders for the week. It is 
always an encouragement to see everyone from the assembly involved in this outreach and a blessing to see how the 
Lord blesses! One young man that helped to lead a small group was actually saved at a VBS at the chapel a few years 
ago and was baptized last year! The gospel went forth, the Lord opened hearts to Him, and discipleship is happening! 
Praise the Lord!! 
 
Due to Covid, a trip to Paraguay in 2020 was cancelled, but Juan was able to spend six weeks there this past 
May/June. Most of that time was spent out at the church plant about 6 hours from the capital. There are now two buildings 
on opposite sides of the town as most people walk. Juan and several brothers added electricity and a bathroom to one of 
the locations. Plans are in the works for next year to work on the other building as well as plans for evangelism in another 
town for another church plant. 
 
Family update: We are so blessed as we added a Godly daughter to our family this past January as our son Wesley 

was married! They live in Jacksonville, Florida and 
are praying/seeking where the Lord would have 
them to serve. Ashley is a nurse and works in a 
Neuro ICU in Missouri. We’d appreciate prayers for 
her heart and her relationship with the Lord. Jessica 
is a junior at Trinity Baptist College in Jacksonville, 
FL studying Elementary Education. Alicia just 
turned 14 and is a freshman in high school! She is 
as tall as Dawn! The Lord clearly opened a door for 
Dawn and moved her to a smaller, more 
conservative, school district.  It has been a 
tremendous blessing 
and Alicia is able to 
go with Dawn.
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Because of HIM,
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